

PART A: VOCABULARY, GRAMMAR AND LANGUAGE FUNCTION

I. Choose the best answer among A, B, C to complete the sentences. (3.0 pts)

1. I don't have a computer. I wish I.....a new one.
A. have B. had C. have had D. were
2. Nobody went to the English club last night,?
A. does he B. didn't they C. did they D. do they
3. The palace.....about 20 years ago.
A. was built B. is built C. has been built D. have been built
4. The.....growth rate of Vietnam reached about 5.0% in 2020.
A. economics B. economic C. economy D. economically
5. Mary spent.....the countryside last week.
A. 2 hours travel to B. 2 hour to travel
C. 2 hour traveling to D. 2 hours traveling to
6. They explained.....him how they should operate the machine.
A. to B. with C. for D. about
7. My father is very busy., he is always willing to give a hand with the housework.
A. Despite B. Although C. However D. Therefore
8. Have you ever a medal for sports?
A. beaten B. succeeded C. passed D. won
9. - "What are you doing now?", the teacher asked Tom.
- The teacher asked Tom
A. what he was doing then B. what was he doing then
C. what he is doing now D. what he was doing next
10. We should the environment because it is being seriously destroyed.
A. waste B. protect C. damage D. destroy
11. My sister often studies6 o'clock and 8 o'clock.
A. in B. for C. between D. at
12. The internet is a very fast and convenient way for people to _____ information
A. get B. look C. make B. see

13. If you want to attend the course, you _____ pass the written exam.
A. should B. can C. must D. could
14. She asked me if _____ a laptop computer the following day.
A. I would buy B. I will buy C. I won't buy D. I bought
15. - Ellen: ".....?"
- Tom: "He's tall and thin with blue eyes."
A. What does John look like B. What does John like
C. How is John doing D. How does John do
16. If I had had the map, I.....a short-cut across the desert.
A. could taken B. could have taken C. could take D. will take
17. I haven't written any letters home since Ihere.
A. coming B. come C. coming D. came
18. Does she suggest _____ some more butter?
A. buying B. buys C. to buy D. bought.
19. The teacher said the test _____ carefully.
A. must do B. must be done C. must to do D. must
20. -"May I go out for just a while?" - ".....".
A. It's a nice day! B. That's great!
C. Go ahead! D. It's very kind of you
21. Giang:" Your hairstyle is terrific Lan!". Lan:".....".
A. Yes, that's all right B. Thanks! I had it done this morning
C. Never mention it.D. Well done.
22. **Minh:** "You must be the new student in this class!" - **Hung:** "....."
A. I'm the student B. Yes, I am
C. That's right. I am. D. You are a new student.
23. **Mother:** "Could you post this letter for me on the way to school?" - **Daughter:** ".....".
A. I hope so B. Sure, I will
C. Certainly you will D. Thank you very much
24. - Peter: "Why don't we go for a picnic tomorrow?"
- Jane: "....."
A. Yes, please B. You're very kind and helpful

C. That's a good idea. D. That's a great picture

25. "I've passed my driving test." – "_____."

A. Congratulations!

B. That's a good idea.

C. It's nice of you to say so.

D. Go ahead.

II - Identify the underlined word/ phrase (A or B, C) that needs correcting to become an exact one. (1,0p)

26. If it rain, I will stay at home and listen to my favorite CD.

A

B

C

D

27. It was such a terrible fire that the whole building were destroyed completely.

A

B

C

D

28. The information I got from the assistant was such confusing that I didn't know what to do

A

B

C

D

29. They suggested ban the sale of alcohol at football matches, didn't they?.

A

B

C

D

30. Are you interested on listening and writing English?

A

B

C

D

PART B: READING

II. Read and decide which option A, B, C best fits each space. (1pt)

DO ALL VOLCANOES ERUPT?

Some volcanoes are always (1)____. They are called active volcanoes. Mount Etna in Italy is an active (2)____. Some volcanoes have not erupted since prehistoric times. These are (3)____ extinct volcanoes. Most of the Hawaiian Islands are extinct volcanoes. These volcanoes no longer have a hot spot under them. They cannot erupt anymore. Some volcanoes have not erupted for a long time, but they could erupt again. These are called dormant volcanoes. (dormant: *temporarily inactive*)

Scientists try to figure out when volcanoes will erupt. Studying volcanoes is hard and dangerous work. Scientists drill into volcanoes. They make maps of the inside of the volcanoes. They use

satellites to study volcanoes (4) ____ space. Scientists have been able to predict a few eruptions. But it is not (5) ____ to tell what a volcano might do.

- | | | | | |
|----|-------------|--------------|-----------|---------------|
| 1. | A. erupting | B. running | C. going | D. meeting |
| 2. | A. mountain | B. volcano | C. river | D. earthquake |
| 3. | A. named | B. thought | C. called | D. seen |
| 4. | A. in | B. from | C. into | D. near |
| 5. | A. easy | B. difficult | C. able | D. slow |

III. Read the text then choose the best answer to fill in the blank. (1pt)

I often hear or read about “natural disasters” – the eruption of Mount St. Helen, a volcano in the state of Washington; Hurricane Andrew in Florida; the floods in the American Midwest; terrible all over the world; huge fires; and so on and so on. But I’ll never forget my first personal experience with the strangeness of nature – “the London Killer Fog” of 1952. It began on Thursday, December 4, when a high – pressure system (warm air) covered southern England. With the freezing – cold air below, heavy fog formed. Pollution from factories, cars, and coal stoves mixed with the fog. The humidity was terrible high, there was no breeze at all. Traffic (cars, trains, and boats) stopped. People couldn’t see, and some walked onto the railroad tracks or into the river. It was hard to breathe, and many people got sick. Finally, on Tuesday, December 9, the wind came and the fog went away. But after that, even more people got sick. Many of them died.

36. Which “natural disaster” isn’t mentioned in the text?

- A. a volcano B. a flood C. a tornado D. a muslide

37. What is his unforgettable personal experience?

- A. a high – pressure system. B. the heavy fog in London in 1952.
C. the strangeness of nature. D. the heavy snow

38. How long did the “London Killer Fog” last?

- A. for four days. B. for five days. C. for six days. D. for seven days.

39. What didn’t happen during the time of “London Killer Fog”?

- A. heavy rain. B. humidity. C. pollution. D. traffic.

40. Why did the traffic stop?

- A. Because of the rain. B. Because of the windy weather.
C. Because of the snowy weather. D. Because of the heavy fog.

PART C: WRITING

I. Choose the sentences which has the same meaning as the roof one (1,0p)

41. "My best friend will take you to the post office". Tony said to me.

- A. Tony told me that his best friend would take me to the post office.
- B. Tony said me that my best friend would take me to the post office.
- C. Tony told me that his best friend would take you to the post office.
- D. Tony said me that my best friend would take me to the post office.

42. He hasn't smoked for three years.

- A. He began smoking 3 years ago.
- B. He stopped smoking for 3 years.
- C. He stopped smoking 3 years ago.
- D. This is the first time he has smoked for 3 years.

43. My father has bought me some pictures.

- A. Some pictures has been bought me by my father.
- B. I have been bought some pictures by my father.
- C. Some pictures haven't been bought by my father.
- D. Some pictures haven't bought by my father.

44. In spite of being tired, he tried to finish his work.

- A. He tried to finish his work although he was tired.
- B. Despite he was tired, he tried to finish his work.
- C. Because he was tired, he tried to finish his work.
- D. He tried to finish his work, so he was tired.

45. I can't write to him because I don't know his address .

- A. If I knew his address, I can't write to him.
- B. If I didn't know his address, I could write to him.
- C. Unless I knew his address, I could write to him.
- D. If I knew his address, I could write to him.

II. Choose the correct sentences made by the words or phrases of words below (1,0p)

46. It / important / keep/ environment / clean

- A. It's very important keeping the environment clean.
- B. It's very important to keep the environment clean.
- C. It's very important to keep the environment to clean.

D. It's very important to keep a environment clean.

47. The book/ Jane/ give/ me/ birthday/ lose.

A. The book at which Jane gave to me in my birthday has lost.

B. The book which Jane gave me on my birthday has been lost.

C. The book which Jane gives me to my birthday is lost.

D. The book which Jane gives me at birthday was lost.

48. If / he / know about/ truth/ he/ would/ tell/ her

A. If he knew about the truth, he would tell her.

B. If he had known about the truth, he would not tell her.

C. If he knows about the truth, he would tell her.

D. If he didn't know about the truth, he will tell her.

49. In spite/ bad weather/, they/ have/ wonderful holiday..

A. In spite bad weather, they had a wonderful holiday.

B. In spite of the bad weather, they had wonderful holiday.

C. In spite of the bad weather, they had a wonderful holiday.

D. In spite of the weather bad, they had a wonderful holiday.

50. Unless/ he/ take/ these pills/, he/ not/ be/ better.

A. Unless he takes these pills, he won't be better.

B. Unless he takes these pills, he will be better.

C. Unless he not takes these pills, he won't be better.

D. Unless he take these pills, he won't be better.